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Bulletin  #331 Fresno Branch No. 159 Vol. XXIX -   No 3 

The Chanticleer 
Date March 12, 2020 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour11:00 AM  

Luncheon:  12 Noon  

$16  per person 

 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  
Program :  Dr. Chelsey Juarez, Assistant Professor of                      
 Anthropology, FSU - Cold Cases and Forensic       

Activities Calendar for MARCH 

Date Event Contact 

MAR 2-9-16-23-30 Whitmer’s Warriors Golf Steve Chase 

MAR TBD Model Railroading  Robert Sexton 
MAR 5-11-19-26- SIR Golf Duke Marshall 

MAR TBD Dine Out Night ?? 

MAR 3-10-17-24-31 SIRS Bowling Duke Marshall 
MAR  3-17 SIR Bridge Vic Froehmer 
MAR 12 SIRs Luncheon Pete Openshaw (RSVP) 
MAR TBD History Roundtable Gary Lemaster 

MAR 4-11-18-25 9 Hole Golf Charlie Barrett 

MAR 13-27 Pinochle Duke Marshall 

MAR TBD KornHole Dell Kerns 

MAR TBD Horseshoes Rich Lewis 

MAR 10 Poker Vic Froehmer 

MAR 12 Book Exchange Paul Gabrielson 

2020 Speakers 
  Thursday, March 12, 2020 - CORNED BEEF & HASH           
            Dr. Chelsey Juarez, Assistant Professor of Anthropology, FSU -  
            Cold Cases and Forensic Pathology  
 Thursday, April 9, 2020       SIR 159 30 year celebration  
 Thursday, May 14,2020       Eric Owen — Inspector General Office of Social Security 
 Thursday, June 11, 2020      Stella De La Pena — Alzheimer’s Association  
 Thursday, July 9, 2020        Michael Carbajal, City of Fresno Utilities Director 
 Thursday, August 13, 2020  David Rodriguez – Pinedale Historian 
 Thursday, Sept. 10, 2020      Fresno Mayor Lee Brand 

 

You are invited... 
    Perry Huffman's is being honored through May with a Retrospective Art Show of 
his art career.  
•   Third-Thursday evenings 5:00 To 8:00 in The Fresno Armenian Museum in the 

U.C. Merced building is on 550 E. Shaw Ave. across from Fashion Fair and east of 
Fresno St. 

 
SEE ATTACHED FLYER FOR MORE INFORMATION. 
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 LITTLE SIR BRUCE CORWIN’S MONTHLY MESSAGE 

   PINOCHLE NEWS  
In February we had to Cancel the game scheduled for the 14th since not enough players were available. On the 28th 
we managed to pull 3 players together to play a game of 3 handed cut throat pinchole. Bill Laudig and Steve Chase 
claimed to not know the game very well. Once I rehashed the guiding rules and highlighted the differences we got 
under way. As is often the case, the cards fell in Bill’s favor for the first game and again fell in place for Steve in a 
close second game. We are wishing our teammate, Big Sir Dell Kerns a speedy recovery. We will meet in March on 
the 13th and the 27th.  
 
The Pinochle group meets every 2nd and 4th Fridays of the month, 1 to 3:30 pm and meet at my place for now at 
3434 W Menlo , just off of Sierra & Valentine. When playing double deck partners we manage to get in one game 
to 500 and if we have three players single deck cut-throat to 100 allows for three games. Just about everyone comes 
out a winner on the month. As November turns the corner our play dates should be the 8th & 22th. We are now   
inviting wives and SOs to join in. We currently have 10 Sirs members in our group. More are welcome. Contact 
me, Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 if you would like to join us.  

Hello Roosters and Happy St. Patrick’s Day 

Our Big Sir Dell is in the hospital as I write this note and we are hoping for his speedy recovery. Keep him in 
your thoughts. 

Our speaker for the March 12 luncheon is Dr. Chelsey Juarez, Assistant Professor of Anthropology, FSU who 
will be speaking on cold cases and forensic anthropology. We will also have a traditional Irish meal on the day. 

Our March luncheon will also be the 300th meeting of our branch and we will be celebrating our 30-year         
anniversary at our lunch on April 9 so please plan to join us for these special events. 

RAMP News – We will be working on a new program this year called “I am Doing My Part” which will focus on 
bringing guests to our activities and meetings as well as volunteering to help the branch. You will be hearing 
more on this as the year progresses. 

We are always looking for new volunteers and, if you are interested, please seek out members of our nominating 
committee Rich Lewis, Brett Bayley and Richard Glover. 

Also, if you have any thoughts, ideas or concerns: I ask that you let me know so that we can provide the best the 

club can offer to each of you. 
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Branch 159 Officers, Directors  

2020 BRANCH OFFICERS 

  

BIG SIR:  Dell Kerns                       559-277-3971

   

LITTLE SIR:  Bruce Corwin           559-375-1689

   

SECRETARY:  Vic Froehmer          559-270-4354

  

ASST. SECRETARY: Robert Scott  559-696-2158 

TREASURER: Brian Nicholson      559-285-8928 

ASST. TREASURER:  Brett Bayley 619-507-0357

   

2020 BRANCH DIRECTORS 

   

Roger Deal (HLM) 559-297-7022 

  

John Crawford  [2020] 559-779-2484 

   

Thomas Simpson (2022) 559-432-2787 

  

Gary Morgan (2020) 559-277-1249  

Ron Wilson (2020) 559-960-8294 

  

Steve Chase (2021) 559-252-2600 

 : 

Pete Openshaw (2021) 559-674-7211 

2020 BRANCH SUPPORT PERSONEL  

ATTENDANCE CHAIRMAN: Ken Lindsay559-284-6486  

CHAPLIN:  Charles Barrett                      559-439-8388 

  

HISTORIAN:  Gary Becker                      559-251-7408  

LIBRARIAN:  Paul Gabrielson  559-269-2030  

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN: John Crawford559-779-2484

  

MEMBER RELATIONS:  Bob Moore 559-322-6909  

NEWSLETTER:  Fred Martinez 559-432-1864  

ROOSTER:     Gary Morgan  559-277-1249  

SUNSHINE:  Charles Barrett   559-439-8388  

  

TELEPHONE CALLERS:  Pete Openshaw  559-674-7211  

WEB MASTER:  Gary Morgan 559-277-1249  

Picture of 2020 SIR 159 officers.  

 The Golden Rule 

Therefore, all things whatever ye would that men 

should do to you, do ye even so to them; for this is the 

law and the prophets. [Mt.7-12] 
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9 HOLE GOLF 
 
“Hey! Charlie Barrett here to remind you about how very pleasant (and inexpensive) it is to stroll 
(or ride) around nine holes of golf at Airways on a fall morning. It is positively charming, satis-
fying, and wholesomely relaxing (unless you chunk every swing like I do).  
  “Join us! The boys moved it up to 9:30 each Wednesday morning of the year, to give us a bit 
more time in the clubhouse.  Affordable golf with invaluable wholesomeness, a doable pace, and 
priceless camaraderie. 
  “I will see you there!” 

   Whitmer's Warriors 
 
We have good news from the IT department. The IT boss says our IT team has finally figured out 
how the Email List works and that we can Now add players to the weekly mailing list. If that less 
than competent Steve Chase told you in the past that he would add you and yet you didn't receive 
our mailing, we now can add you. Please email Steve at steve.chase@att.net and we will get 
you hooked up. Thanks for your patience. 
Down the middle, 
Whitmer's Warriors Team 

NEWS in the Golfing Community 

Halfway thru the month of February we shifted to a 9 AM shotgun start. As the days continue to grow longer and 
warmer the Vernal is just ahead. We started the month playing an Individual stroke play round at Riverside. Here 
are the flight winners: Flight 1 Gary Morgan net 3 under par 69: Flight 2 Jeff Shahbazian with a net 2 under 71: 
Flight 3 was Don Avakian with a 1 under net 72 : Flight 4 went to Gerald Peloian with a 4 under net 69: Flight 5 
went to Mike Williamson with a 3 under net 70. Next we played a 4Man 2best balls game at Madera Golf & Coun-
try Club with the team of Bob Davis, Dale Samuelian, Gerald Peloian, and Hector Leyva sweeping the field with a 
score 120 or 18 under par. Moving across the 99 to Madera Muni we played a 2Man scramble in two flights. In 
flight 1 the team of Ben Tyson and Larry Hendrickson won in a tie break over Fred Martinez and Rich Glover with 
a net 60.5. In flight 2 the team of Joe Cabral and Steve Chase won with a low net of 60.1. We finished the month 
with a game of 2ManBB at Dragonfly where the team of Bob Davis and Bill Leavitt needed a tie-break rule to take 
out Ben Tyson and Pete Openshaw and the field with a 10 under net 63. Next year’s calendar is posted on our web-
site. Remember events are subject to change. Once again I would like to thank all of you who volunteered in 2019 
and 2020. SIR is a volunteer organization and so is our associate golf club. All these weekly tournaments could not 
run effectively without YOU. The March monthly chairman Is Javier Rodriguez, essaygolfer@gmail.com or 706-
1989 assisted by Myron Yoshimura. 

5-Mar  Thurs.  Pheasant Run GC 655-3411  9:00 AM  Individual or Scramble 

11-Mar  Wed  Lemoore GC 924-9658  9:00 AM  4Man2BB 

19-Mar  Thurs.  Riverside GC 275-5900  9:00 AM  Scramble 

26-Mar  Thurs.  Valley Oaks GC 651-1441  9:00 AM  4Man2BB 
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SIR Minutes of Branch 159 Executive Committee February 13, 2020  

The meeting opened at 9:45 am at Pardini’s Restaurant.  BEC members present were Little Sir Bruce Corwin, Secre-

tary Vic Froehmer, Assistant Secretary Robert Scott, and Assistant Treasurer Brett Bayley, Roger Deal (Honorary 

Director), Gary Morgan (2020), Steve Chase (2021), Pete Openshaw (2021), and Thomas Simpson (2022).  Excused 

from the meeting were Big Sir Dell Kerns, Treasurer Brian Nicholson, Director Ron Wilson, and Director David 

Barredo (2022).  Therefore, a quorum was present (9 of 13).  

The minutes of the January 9, 2020 luncheon meeting were approved as submitted.  

It was announced that the anticipated attendance for the luncheon this day would be 130 roosters.  However,        

Pardini’s was told to prepare for 120.  Our speaker for the day would be Matthew Grundy from Habitat for           

Humanity.  

Next form 28 was discussed.  Cash on hand was pronounced to be $9,844.45.  A vote to accept the report was 

passed unanimously. 

 In regard to membership information, today’s meeting would be the 299th meeting of Branch 159.  A report about 

form 27 indicated that we remain at 215 members by adding two new members while losing two members. Also, the 

membership report indicated the branch has 11 members that could be terminated.     

The January 2020 luncheon attendance was declared as 130.  

The next item was the announcement that the RAMP committee would be having a meeting immediately after the 

BEC meeting.  

Little Sir Bruce Corwin then asked who would want “mike time” during the meeting.  Members Pete Openshaw, 

Fred Martinez, and Duke Marshall said they needed to speak during the luncheon.  

Since the 2020 member assessments were due, the BEC discussed what would happen if a member has not paid their 

assessment by the conclusion of today’s meeting.  It was decided that a list of delinquent members would be         

prepared and an effort will be made to contact with a few of the regular members before March 1, 2020.  

The Branch 159 Standard Operating Procedures was the next item presented.  The procedures dated 2-13-2020 were 

unanimously approved.   

Two computer programs that have been considered for communicating with our members are Constant Contact and 

Member Planet.  After a review of these two options, it was decided that we would continue to use Google Email 

with some minor use of Member Planet.  This item was approved unanimously.  

We will be celebrating our 30 year anniversary at our April 9th meeting.  To prepare for the celebration, Kopi 

Sotiropulos, a local television personality, has been invited to today’s meeting. He will record the group and present 

a report on his television show on April 7th.  

Several new business items were discussed.  The first was an announcement that our March 12th meeting would 

have a St. Patrick’s Day theme.  It was suggested we all wear something green.  

Second, we learned that Director Dave Barredo had to resign his board seat.  John Crawford offered to replace him 

on the executive committee for his remaining term.  Both actions were approved unanimously.  

Third, a SIRs advertisement in the form of a poem was presented.  The BEC accepted the work but suggested that 

our logo be added and the appearance be refined.  The poem will be placed on each table today so members can    

review and comment on the document.  

Also, we now have a card we can hand out to potential new members. The meeting was adjourned at 10:18.   

Secretaries Vic Froehmer and Robert Scott  
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From the Desk of our Area Governor 

This past October, some 35 area SIR BEC officers convened at the ElksLodge 

here in Fresno. 

The conference was divided with the morning time spent discussing three are-

as of concern. Those are: 1) Minority recruiting, 2) Intra-/Inter-Branch joint    

activities, and 3) Volunteerism. The later session focused on the officers’      

duties and responsibilities. 

The initial kick-off reception was held at SIR Dennis Rich’s home. SIR       

President Ed Benson, State Trainer Barry Leskin, and State videographer 

Chuck Joyce were met by branch officers from all of the Fresno area. We had 

plenty of food; wine was donated by Regional Director Rick Kindle and Big SIR 

Leland Nichols. Background music was provided by our own sax player SIR 

Randy Morris. “Thanks” Russ Conrad. 

As your latest Area Governor, it is my responsibility to see that those concerns 

previously mentioned become reality. To that end Branch 159 has members 

SIR Carlos Fernandez, SIR Robert Yin, and SIR Rich Glover on the Ethnic   

Minority Recruiting Committee. We invite others to be a part of this group Just 

ask one of our members to help out. 

At the first Area Governor’s meeting, other branches were interested in      

working collaboratively on inter-branch activities. It’ll start with the branches 

describing their available activities (with the important dates and times they 

convene). Other area branch members are invited to enjoin another branches 

activities. Jointly we will band together to attend functions, like the Castle Air 

Base museum tour and our yearly baseball trek to Chukchansi Park. Still I 

await our own branch offerings of events and activities. 

Volunteerism has taken on a renewed dedicated focus. State SIR has        

designated May as SIR Volunteer Recognition Month. A new pin, “I’m Doing 

My Part” has been made, and each branch has been asked to spotlight those 

volunteers at their upcoming May luncheon. I have asked that each branch’s 

Nomination Committee make a list of the titles of all available positions, a brief 

description of those duties, and an approximate time to perform those           

responsibilities. As an area we will reconvene on April 15th at Denny’s 

(Herndon and Clovis; 8:30 am) to discuss each branch’s list of positions, as 

well as the list of activities from each of the branch activities chairman. 
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   MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
                   Fresno Branch #159, February 13, 2020  
 
ALL DATA AS END OF JAN.  
New Members Inducted:          2 Branch 159  
Terminated:               2 Meeting # 299th  
Members:   215  
 
YTD New Member (2)  YTD Net Membership Change (0)  Ref.215 on 12/31/19  
 
Members to be Terminated (Transferred, Resigned, Deceased) Pending BEC Approval  
 
#106 – Jim Gibbs – Wish to resign.  
#152 – Christopher Kahn – Medical reasons  
#17 – John Pokorny – Resigned  
#44 – Carol Dahl – Deceased  
#183- Allen Layne – Resigned  
#126 – James Lund – Resigned  
#48 – George Zengel – Resigned  
#88 – Guy Tulp – Resigned  
#170 – James Meinert – Unable to attend meetings  
#26 – Hugh Cox – Deceased  
 
New Members to be Inducted pending BEC Approval  
#19 – Kevin Coughlon #102 – Gerald Pelopian  
#101 – Donald Holt Sponsor: #157-Robert Mattson  
 
Candidates approved by board to be “sworn in” when they attend their next Luncheon  
:  
#123 – Mark Graham  
 
   Respectfully Submitted by, John Crawford  
   Membership Chairman 

NEW MEMBERS APPROVED FOR MEMBERSHIP 02-2020 

#19 - Kevin Coughlon 

6335 N. Tamera Ave., Fresno, CA 93711 Phone: 978-5813 Email : kevincoughlon@yahoo.com 

#101- Donald Holt 

9190 Hunters Creek Way, Chowchilla, CA 93610 

Phone: 351-5747 Email: Don@DPFFilters.com 
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Dine Out Nite on Feb. 19, 2020  

 
Dine Out Nite on Feb. 19, 2020 at Texas Roadhouse was a success. 68 members signed up and 
we had a total of 63 show up.  
 
Normal Date Nite hours are Social at 5:30 pm and Dinner at 6:00 pm. The restaurant asked us 
to come earlier to accommodate regular Dinner traffic. Most members arrived at 4:30-5:00 pm 
allowing us to get Dinner at Early Bird Prices.  
 
 Service was great. They had five servers to accommodate our large group. Everyone had a 
good time from the feedback we received. 
 
Hector and I want to thank everyone for joining us to make our Dine Out experience a success. 
 
Please put this in the monthly newsletter with pictures. 
 
Thank-you,  
Hector and Karyn Leyva 

ARTICLE BY GARY BECKER 

 According to John Crawford, membership chairman.  Sons in Retirement Branch 159 will  cel-

ebrate its 300th meetin on March 12, 2020. 

 At the meeting each former Big Sir will speak for two minutes about heading Branch 159. 

 SIRs first meeting took place on March 28, 1990.  It received its charter in April of 1991. 

 Ronald Travis may be the only living member of the original charter members.  Jack            

Leonard, who was an original member died several years ago. 

 Branch 159 held its monthly meetings at the Ramada Inn from 1991 until 2014, then moved the 

meetings to Pardini’s. 

There is a medical distinction between Guts and Balls. We've heard colleagues referring to 

people with Guts, or with Balls. Do they,however, know the difference between them? 

Here's the official distinction; straight from the British Medical Journal: Volume 323; page 

295. 

GUTS - Is arriving home late, after a night out with the guys, being met by your wife with a 

broom, and having the Guts to ask: Are you still cleaning, or are you flying somewhere? 

BALLS - Is coming home late after a night out with the guys, smelling of perfume and beer, 

lipstick on your collar, slapping your wife on the butt and having the Balls to say: "You're 

next, Chubby" 

I trust this clears up any confusion.Medically speaking, there is no difference in the outcome; 

both are fatal. 
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February’s Best Bowling 

As we come tumbling out of the winter months, the continue rolling along, An important reminder, is if you plan 
to join us always check the Sir 159 Bowling home page, If there has been a cancellation there is a note towards the 
top of the page giving the date of the next Tuesday we meet. Last Tuesday several of us went up to Concord for a 
Sir tournament. All of our remaining bowlers agreed to skip the 25th and resume the following week. 

I say to those of you that are not making it COME ON DOWN and HAVE SOME FUN! Statistics our kept and 
posted to the SIR 159 website on the bowling page. We invite any and all SIR member s to come join us –      
Tuesday afternoons, 1 PM at Bowlero Lanes (formerly Sierra Lanes) at the corner of Blackstone & Sierra. Anyone 
interested, please contact Duke Marshall @ 447-5388 or just show up and we will get you started. See you there. 

Here are a week by week best scoring of the week. 

DATE    NAME   SCORE 

Feb 04  Hi Scratch Series  Alan Barton 159  604/278 

 Hi Hdcp. Series  Duke Marshall 159  705 

 Hi Scratch Game  Ed Beier 159   209 

 Hi Hdcp. Game  Daryl Derouchey 159  243 

 

Feb 11  Hi Scratch Series  Ed Beier 159   620/235 

 Hi Hdcp. Series  Bill Laudig 159  732 

 Hi Scratch Game  Duke Marshall 159  215 

 Hi Hdcp. Game  Hector Leyva 159  255 

 

Feb 18  Hi Scratch Series  Ed Beier 159   637/266 

 Hi Hdcp. Series  Joe Huizar 159  748 

 Hi Scratch Game  Steve Beveridge 159  223 

 Hi Hdcp. Game  Bill Laudig 159  257 

My wife and I had  
words, but I didn't get to use 
mine. 
 
God made man before 
woman so as to give him time 
to think of an answer 
for her first question. 
 

I was 
always taught to respect my el-
ders, 
but it keeps 
getting harder to find one. 

 
Blessed are those who can 
give without remembering 
and take without 

Frustration is trying to 
find your glasses without your 
glasses. 
 
The irony of life is that, 
by the time you're old 
enough to know your way around, 
you're not going anywhere. 
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Off we go into the wild blue yonder 

Castle Air Base Museum  

May 6, Wednesday  

Best Tour bus Departure:  

McDonald’s Herndon/

Marks  

Depart:  7:37 am  

Cost  

$ 65 Make check to:  SIR 179  

includes:  

bus, lunch, and entry fee  

Such a deal !!!  

Lunch: Branding Iron Restau-

rant  

INSTRUCTIONS; Please make check payment to SIR 179 of $ 65. 

Send to:  Richard Nordstrom, 1034 W. San Madele Ave., Fresno., 

93711-3141.  Q/A:  RICHNORD74@sbcglobal.net; (559) 431-6749. 

“Thanks” Richard for making this trip possible for all.  AG Lee Moy 

     LeeHealthStudio@gmail.com 
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FEBRUARY DINE OUT PICTURES 

Guest Speaker:  Matthew Grundy 

Little Sir:  Bruce Corwin 
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Join the Slugfest 

 State SIR Annual Bay Bridge Series 

 SIR Day at the Ballpark    

June 7, 2020, Sunday, 1pm   

Oakland Coliseum, Section 106 (shaded)  

Cost:  $55/ticket 

INSTRUCTIONS:  Make a $55/pp check to W. Lee Moy.  Include a selfstamped return addressed enve-

lope to W. Lee Moy, 127 N. Helm Ave,  Clovis, CA 93612.  Deadline May 5, 2020. W. Lee Moy 

State SIR Sports 

LeeHealthStudio@gmail.com 

FRESNO        

Members:    

Transportation is 

on your own;   

consider            

carpooling.  We 

have taken 

Amtrak to the   

Coliseum each 

year. 

W. Lee Moy 

State SIR Sports 

LeeHealthStu-

dio@gmail.com 

(559) 709-9851 
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